
124 

12 CFR Ch. II (1–1–10 Edition) § 225.3 

(ii) Merger involving a poorly rated in-
stitution. A depository institution that 
results from the merger of a depository 
institution that is well managed with 
one or more depository institutions 
that are not well managed or have not 
been examined shall be considered to 
be well managed if the Board deter-
mines, after a review of the managerial 
and other resources of the resulting de-
pository institution and after con-
sulting with the appropriate Federal 
and state banking agencies for the in-
stitutions involved in the merger, as 
applicable, that the resulting institu-
tion is well managed. 

(3) Foreign banking organizations. Ex-
cept as otherwise provided in this part, 
a foreign banking organization is con-
sidered well managed if the combined 
operations of the foreign banking orga-
nization in the United States have re-
ceived at least a satisfactory com-
posite rating at the most recent annual 
assessment. 

(t) Depository institution. For purposes 
of this part, the term ‘‘depository in-
stitution’’ has the same meaning as in 
section 3(c) of the Federal Deposit In-
surance Act (12 U.S.C. 1813(c)). 

[Reg. Y, 62 FR 9319, Feb. 28, 1997, as amended 
at 65 FR 3791, Jan. 25, 2000; 65 FR 15055, Mar. 
21, 2000; 66 FR 414, Jan. 3, 2001; 71 FR 9901, 
Feb. 28, 2006] 

§ 225.3 Administration. 

(a) Delegation of authority. Designated 
Board members and officers and the 
Federal Reserve Banks are authorized 
by the Board to exercise various func-
tions prescribed in this regulation and 
in the Board’s Rules Regarding Delega-
tion of Authority (12 CFR part 265) and 
the Board’s Rules of Procedure (12 CFR 
part 262). 

(b) Appropriate Federal Reserve Bank. 
In administering this regulation, un-
less a different Federal Reserve Bank is 
designated by the Board, the appro-
priate Federal Reserve Bank is as fol-
lows: 

(1) For a bank holding company (or a 
company applying to become a bank 
holding company): the Reserve Bank of 
the Federal Reserve district in which 
the company’s banking operations are 
principally conducted, as measured by 
total domestic deposits in its sub-

sidiary banks on the date it became (or 
will become) a bank holding company; 

(2) For a foreign banking organiza-
tion that has no subsidiary bank and is 
not subject to paragraph (b)(1) of this 
section: the Reserve Bank of the Fed-
eral Reserve district in which the total 
assets of the organization’s United 
States branches, agencies, and com-
mercial lending companies are the 
largest as of the later of January 1, 
1980, or the date it becomes a foreign 
banking organization; 

(3) For an individual or company sub-
mitting a notice under subpart E of 
this part: The Reserve Bank of the Fed-
eral Reserve district in which the 
banking operations of the bank holding 
company or state member bank to be 
acquired are principally conducted, as 
measured by total domestic deposits on 
the date the notice is filed. 

§ 225.4 Corporate practices. 
(a) Bank holding company policy and 

operations. (1) A bank holding company 
shall serve as a source of financial and 
managerial strength to its subsidiary 
banks and shall not conduct its oper-
ations in an unsafe or unsound manner. 

(2) Whenever the Board believes an 
activity of a bank holding company or 
control of a nonbank subsidiary (other 
than a nonbank subsidiary of a bank) 
constitutes a serious risk to the finan-
cial safety, soundness, or stability of a 
subsidiary bank of the bank holding 
company and is inconsistent with 
sound banking principles or the pur-
poses of the BHC Act or the Financial 
Institutions Supervisory Act of 1966, as 
amended (12 U.S.C. 1818(b) et seq.), the 
Board may require the bank holding 
company to terminate the activity or 
to terminate control of the subsidiary, 
as provided in section 5(e) of the BHC 
Act. 

(b) Purchase or redemption by bank 
holding company of its own securities—(1) 
Filing notice. Except as provided in 
paragraph (b)(6) of this section, a bank 
holding company shall give the Board 
prior written notice before purchasing 
or redeeming its equity securities if 
the gross consideration for the pur-
chase or redemption, when aggregated 
with the net consideration paid by the 
company for all such purchases or re-
demptions during the preceding 12 
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